
Comment from James Coker 

Hello, 
 
My names is James Coker. I purchased a 2009 GMC Sierra LD Pickup Truck that has a Takata 
airbag under this recall. Since 2016, I have not had a reply from GE so I phoned them today. 
 
GE wants to know is "how many miles is on the vehicle?". In my case, 135K miles and well 
maintained to go longer. If the US Government allows GM to continue to stall and not take action, 
GM will have fewer trucks needing a new airbag as time passes. GM strategy will save them millions 
and maybe billions! 
 
Please hold GM accountable. GM continues to use Takata airbags and now have experienced a 
second MAJOR recall. Not smart! You would think GM would manage or replace vendors such as 
Takata who continue to have safety quality issues and not support the end user. 
 
If GM vehicle safety team does not care to do the right thing within 1 year, I will look at other truck 
manufacturers for my next purchase and encourage my friends and colleagues to consider doing so 
as well. 
 
Sincerely, 
James Coker. 

 


